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Children’s Bulletin 
 

          For other resources, please go to the Archdiocese of Regina website:              
www.archregina.sk.ca 

                                                          
                      First Reading: Jeremiah 31:7-9        Psalm 126      Second Reading: Hebrews 5:1-6 

Gospel: Mark 10:46-52   
                                                        

                                                                   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                                 

             Weekday Masses:  Tuesday to Friday at 8:30 am 
                                              Thursday, October 31 Morning Prayer 
             Weekend Masses:  Saturday 7:00 pm 
                                              Sunday 9:00 am & 11:00 am  

https://000205.parishpal.com/history/treaty-4-acknowledgement.php
mailto:holychild@sasktel.net
http://www.holychild2019.ca/
https://thekidsbulletin.com/
http://www.archregina.sk.ca/
https://www.christianquotes.info/images/thomas-merton-quote-5-ways-god-helps-us-conquer-fear/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by/3.0/


October 27,  2024 – 30th  Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 
Fr. Brian will be on holidays from October 14 to November 1.   
                              
 
                                    25th Annual Archbishop’s Appeal                                                 Parish Goal:  $33,701     
                                    This year’s theme is “Embracing Unity:  Many People, One Heart”     To date:  $12,379. 
                                                                                                                                                          
Bulletin Reflection  Gospel: Mark 10:46-52 
Blind Bartimaeus calls out to Jesus and is healed because of his unwavering faith. His persistence teaches us the power of 
reaching out in trust. In our community, many are searching for hope and healing. By supporting the Archbishop’s 
Appeal, we can work to become instruments of God's mercy, helping to restore sight to those blinded by despair. 
Through the support of the mental health ministry within the diocese, those who struggle can find a space to work 
towards healing. Together, we can echo Bartimaeus's faith, creating a ripple effect throughout our Church and beyond. 
 
 
 
  Mass Intentions for the week of October 29 – Nov. 1: 
                 Tuesday, October 29 – Intentions for Angie Rademaker & Jacquie Rademaker 
                Wednesday, October 30 – Intentions for Jerome Burghardt 
                Thursday, October 31 – Morning Prayer 
                Friday, November 1 – First Friday, Exposition until 10 am 

 
 

All Soul’s Day, Saturday, November 2:  Our All Soul’s Day Mass to remember parishioners, relatives and friends who 
have died in the past year will be at the regular 7:00 pm Saturday evening Mass.  Please contact Marian by October 30 
At 306-552-8318 or by email at mariangrady@sasktel.net  if you would like to include the name of someone who has 
passed away since November 2023. 

 
  

For Sacraments or RCIA, please contact Marian at mariangrady@sasktel.net or phone 306-552-8318 for more 
information.  Preparation for Confirmation/Eucharist is starting on November 25 & 26 at 6:30 pm. 
 
The Holy Child Social Justice Committee has an account at Sarcan, if you would like to donate your recyclables.  
Go to any Sarcan’s Drop & Go location and enter Holy Child on the screen when asked for the group.  They will then  
receive an etransfer from Sarcan for any donations given to them. Thank you for your support!    
                      Total donations received since we began this fundraiser in June 2021 is $1123.45. 
 
 
Pope Francis’s monthly intention for October 
For a shared mission:  We pray that the Church continue to sustain in all ways a Synodal lifestyle, a sign 
of co-responsibility, promoting the participation, the communion and the mission shared among priests, 
consecrated and lay people. 
 
                                                                                                              

Masks are optional for everyone. Masks are optional for communion ministers.   
Some good practices to protect yourself, and others, against Covid-19 and other viruses:   

- Practice proper cough and sneezing etiquette (into a tissue or the bend of your elbow). 
- Practice frequent handwashing. 
- Please stay home if you are sick. 

 
 
 

mailto:mariangrady@sasktel.net
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      MEMORIAL  BOOK 
This month we will remember 

Eva Frei 
Sebastian Reiss 
Velma Bojczuk 
Leona Vertefuille 
Stanley Grebinski 
Anne Pasloski 
Patrick (Joe) O’Byrne 
Julia Neumann 
Hercule Robert 
Annette Boehm 
Jacob Gangl 
Andrew Bereti 
Peter Greenwald 
Romana Chipurda 
Matthew Makellky                     
Rea “Ray” Linnen 
Joe Schneider 
Mary Brodner 
Dorothy Melnyk 
Ramond Globa 
George Chobot 
Raymond Kuntz 
John J. Bespflug 
Helen Wagman 
Kathleen “Kay” Linnen 
Magdalene Seitz 
Alexander Lang 
Mildred Burghardt 
Barbara Volk 
Frank Sinkewicz 
Kyle Gustin 
Cletus Roach 
Peter C. Fink 
Medard Savoie 
Russell Lazar 
Anton (Tony) Keller 
Mike Grebinsky 
Rosario Carteri 
Annie Gangl 
Damien Perron 
Katherine Runge 
Joe Hollman 
Ann Reiter 

Oct. 1, 2003 
Oct. 2, 1987 
Oct. 2, 2007 
Oct. 2, 2016 
Oct. 4, 1994 
Oct. 4, 2021 
Oct. 5, 1998 
Oct. 5, 2003 
Oct. 6, 1985 
Oct. 6, 2016 
Oct. 7, 2012 
Oct. 7, 2016 
Oct. 8, 1987 
Oct. 8, 2018 
Oct. 10, 1998 
Oct. 11, 2003 
Oct. 13, 2008 
Oct. 13, 2010 
Oct. 13, 2012 
Oct. 14, 2013 
Oct. 14, 1997 
Oct. 15, 1998 
Oct. 15, 2000 
Oct. 15, 2007 
Oct. 15, 2008 
Oct. 16, 1991 
Oct. 16, 2002 
Oct. 17, 2010 
Oct. 18, 1975 
Oct. 19, 1991 
Oct. 19, 1998 
Oct. 20, 1995 
Oct. 21, 2004 
Oct. 22, 1986 
Oct. 22, 1987 
Oct. 22, 2009 
Oct. 22, 2010 
Oct. 25, 2000 
Oct. 26, 2001 
Oct. 27, 1990 
Oct. 29, 1985 
Oct. 30, 2017 
Oct. 31, 2014 



Knight’s (K)news – Archbishop O’Neill # 8896         

 
 

Annual Charity Appeal campaign has concluded. Hopefully you were able to buy a book or two. Now we just 
have to wait for the winners list – who knows, you could be on it. 
Draws for the cash prizes totally $25,000 will be made in Kelvington on November 02nd. Good luck! 
 
The Oktoberfest cabaret took place at Holy Child hall on October 19th.  
Certainly, a larger response for ticket sales would have been terrific, however all those that attended had a 
wonderful time! Good entertainment, dancing, socializing & food – like a grand house party! 
Thanks to all of our sponsors that provided silent auction & door prize items (think everyone attending 
received a prize), including – 
Our major sponsor Wappel Construction, Sherwood Co-op, Great Canadian Brewhouse (Eastgate & 
Grasslands), Mint Smartwash, Leopolds Tavern, Hop & Vine Pub, Great Canadian Oil change, SUDS, Cravings 
All Day Grill & Stats Sports Lounge, Fuddruckers, Western Pizza (Glencairn), Pizza Hut, Faye Helmerson, 
Norbert/Yvette Philippe, CAA, Wayne Matt, Access Communications, Richard/Eleanor Selinger, HBI, 
Birmingham’s Ale House, strEATS 
When the opportunity presents, please pass along a ‘thanks’ to these sponsors/donators for their support to 
this year’s event 

 
 
The Christmas season (yes, getting closer) will soon be upon us. Many struggle to find that perfect gift or any 
gift really, for the folks on your list.  
Well, how about the K of C Charitable Foundation Cash Calendar…..$25,000 in cash prizes during the year 
including a final draw on Dec 31 for $10,000! 
For more details, contact Charitable Foundation treas Wayne Matt (306.596.6239) or members listed below.    

 
For more information:  
Gerald Hoffart, Grand Knight – 306.331.6858; gphoffart@sasktel.net 
Paul Ponak, Financial Secretary – 306.790.9317; prponak@sasktel.net 
Norbert Philippe, Program Director – 306.789.0073; norphi@sasktel.net  
 
 

mailto:gphoffart@sasktel.net
mailto:prponak@sasktel.net
mailto:norphi@sasktel.net
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Stewardship Bulletin Bit

“And Jesus said to him, ‘Go your way; your faith has made you well.’ 

And immediately he received his sight and followed him on the way.” 

(Mark 10:52)

Faith is believing in something even though you may not be able 

to physically see it. Many people think that miracles don’t happen 

anymore. This is hard, but try to focus on the positive and not the 

negative things in your life. When you focus on your blessings instead 

of your hardships, miracles will seem common. You will see God’s 

active presence in your daily life. You will begin to develop an attitude 

of gratitude.

Read. Pray. Vote! Saskatchewan Elections

The October election will offer Saskatchewan voters an 
opportunity to ensure that the province is guided by leaders who 
will provide practical and efÏcient leadership with the good of all 
in mind – including the unborn, the elderly, the young, families, 
and those who are too often forgotten by society – as well as 
workers, farmers, business owners, and all future generations.
Catholics are called to participate, in accordance with the 
full measure of talents entrusted to us by God, each of us 
in accordance with our own well-formed conscience. At a 
minimum, this means voting prayerfully and wisely after having 
considered all relevant issues, the positions of each of the 
candidates and parties, and relevant Church teachings. Many 
of us are called to even deeper involvement: volunteering at 
polling stations and other efforts to get out the vote; engaging 
personally with candidates and party ofÏcials; helping to spread 
good ideas and encourage others to vote properly; or in some 
cases volunteering to assist candidates or parties – or even 
putting ourselves forward as candidates.
To assist you with these efforts, you can visit the Catholic 
Conscience Page at: catholicconscience.org/Canada/
Saskatchewan/2024-provincial-election/
Learn more about your candidates for Catholic School board 
trustees at archregina.sk.ca/newsstory/regina-catholic-school-
board-trustees-whos-running-2/ 

The Archdiocese of Regina is located on Treaty 4 Territory, the 

traditional lands of the Nêhiyawak, Nahkawé, and Nakota,  

and homeland of the Dakota, Lakota, and  Métis peoples.

Archbishop’s Appeal

Blind Bartimaeus calls out to Jesus and is healed 

because of his unwavering faith. His persistence 
teaches us the power of reaching out in trust. In 
our community, many are searching for hope and 
healing. By supporting the Archbishop’s Appeal, we 
can work to become instruments of God’s mercy, 
helping to restore sight to those blinded by despair. 
Through the support of mental health ministry 
within the diocese, those who struggle can find a 
space to work towards healing. Together, we can 
echo Bartimaeus’s faith, creating a ripple effect 
throughout our Church and beyond.

Cuernavaca Student Mission Trip

Student mission trip with Cuernavaca Project December 25, 
2025, to January 3, 2026. Open to all Grade 9 to 11 students. 
Five from each Catholic High School will be chosen. For more
information, call Joan Rink at 306-533-1648.

Pilgrims of Hope: Together in Mission
Fr. Raymond Lafontaine, a priest of the Archdiocese 
of Montreal, has been present in the Archdiocese 
of Regina since May 2024. During this six-month 
study leave, he has visited numerous parishes 
and groups across the Archdiocese, meeting with 
priests, pastoral staff, and lay leaders, observing and 
learning from the different ways in which we “walk 
together” as a synodal church in mission. He will 
be serving as a table facilitator at the 2nd Synodal 
Assembly in Rome this October, and upon his return, 
he will lead us in a diocesan study day. What is the 
Spirit speaking to the Church through the Synod? 
How far have we progressed along the synodal 
path, and how can we deepen our commitment to 
walking together as we live the call to communion, 
participation, and mission? Fr. Raymond will have 
many lively stories to share, and so do each of us! 
Come and share in this conversation with friends 
and mission partners from across the diocese. 
Join us on Saturday, November 9, 2024. The study 
day begins at 9:30 am with a light breakfast and 
concludes at 1:00 pm at Resurrection Parish, 3155 
Windsor Park Rd, Regina.
Free registration is requested to assist with planning. 
To register email mgurash@archregina.sk.ca or call 
306-721-6734 by Wednesday, November 6.

https://catholicconscience.org/Canada/Saskatchewan/2024-provincial-election/
https://catholicconscience.org/Canada/Saskatchewan/2024-provincial-election/
https://archregina.sk.ca/newsstory/regina-catholic-school-board-trustees-whos-running-2/
https://archregina.sk.ca/newsstory/regina-catholic-school-board-trustees-whos-running-2/
https://catholicconscience.org/Canada/Saskatchewan/2024-provincial-election/
https://archregina.sk.ca/grouppage/archbishops-appeal/


Emmaus Men’s Mental Health Support

Are you feeling overwhelmed by guilt, anxiety, or constant self-doubt? Do you struggle with negative thoughts or find your-
self questioning your decisions? You’re not alone. Our Emmaus Men's Mental Health support group in Regina can help you 
find strength, understanding, and a path to peace.
Our group offers a safe space for men facing mental health challenges, providing a faith-filled environment to share expe-

riences, receive encouragement, and explore practical coping strategies. Through open discussions, prayer, educational 
resources, and spiritual guidance with peers, we walk together on our collective journeys toward healing and growth.
Please note that Emmaus groups do not provide professional counselling services and are not intended to replace profes-

sional counselling, medication, or therapies.
For more information on meeting times and locations, and how to join, contact emmausmentalhealth@gmail.com or visit 
our website at emmaussupport.ca

CEFFA invites you to its Faith Congress ‘Growing in Love’ on November 1, 2024 from 9 a.m. to 3:30 p.m.  https://archregina.
sk.ca/group/en-francais/ If you participate online as a group as a parish in the same location, the registration fee is $75 for 
the parish. The CÉFFA wants to know the name of the parish and the number of people present.  The fee is $45 for individ-

uals, online.If you want a subsidy for registration fees, apply to direction.cpfis@gmail.com.

The Myriam Family of the Prairies invites you
For a day retreat for adults on November 23rd, 2024
From 9h30 to 4h00
With the theme:
The adventure of my spiritual journey;
The purgative phase
The retreat will include talks, sharing, Mass with Bishop James Weisberger, Holy hour, and lunch, in the beauty of nature 
and the silence of the countryside at our house of prayer in McLean, Sk, 45 km East of Regina.

A Youth retreat

What? A 24 hours youth retreat.
When? November 8th, 5h00pm to November 9th, 2h000pm.
Where? At the Myriam Family house of prayer in McLean SK
Age? From age 12 to 17
How much? Suggested donation; 25$/person
To register, call Sr. Stephanie: 306-761-0528 or by email: pss.prairies@famillemyriam.org

https://emmaussupport.ca
https://archregina.sk.ca/news/


CARE GIVING    

MINISTRY    
WORKSHOP 

The workshop discusses how to minister to the 
sick, shut-ins, those in nursing homes and 
hospital.  Practical tips and advice are a 
major part of the presentation. 
 

Saturday, Nov. 30, 2024 
10:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m.  

St. Peter’s Parish 
100 Argyle Street 

Regina, Sk. 
 

The Workshop is FREE. 
 Lunch is provided. 

 

To Register Contact: 

 lburkhart@archregina.sk.ca by Fri., Nov. 23/24 

mailto:lburkhart@archregina.sk.ca


 

The Myriam Family of the Prairies invites you 

For a day retreat on November 23rd , 2024 

From 9h30 to 4h00  

 

The adventure of my spiritual journey; 

1) The purgative phase 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 
 

 

Including Mass with Bishop James Weisgerber, Holy hour, talks, 

sharing, and lunch, in the beauty of nature and the silence of the 

countryside at our house of prayer in McLean, Sk, 45 km East of 

Regina.  

 

To register, and to get location directions, 

Please contact Sr. Stephanie at 306-761-0528 or by email 

pss.prairies@famillemyriam.org 

mailto:pss.prairies@famillemyriam.org


What? A 24 hours YOUTH RETREAT 

 

 
Where? At the Myriam Family of the Prairies,  

McLean, SK 

When? From November 8, 5h00pm  

To November 9, 2h00pm. 

 

Age? From age 12 to 17 

How much? Suggested donation : 25$/person 

To register, call Sr. Stephanie: 306-761-0528 or 

by email: pss.prairies@famillemyriam.org 

YOU!

mailto:pss.prairies@famillemyriam.org


    Holy Cross ParisH 

    Harvest Supper 

 Turkey & Ham with all the trimmings 
 

Sunday, Nov. 10 
Reserved seating 5:00 pm 

at 

Resurrection Parish Hall 
3155 Windsor Park Road 

 

$30 Adult       
$15 Youth (6-12)  
Free—Child (under 6) 
Payment by  
e-Transfer to bookkeep-
er.holycross@sasktel.net                                                              
(note number of guests for each type request and if you              
want to be seated with another party. Please count the children 
under 6) Cash, or cheque (made out to Holy Cross Parish) 

   Order deadline Nov. 6:   
Call Wayne 306-789-8151 or John 306-533-8066 

 

 

 



Sun., Nov. 24, 2024 
St. Martin’s Parish Hall 

4720 Castle Road 
 

 

5:00 p.m. Refreshments  
5:30 p.m. Buffet Supper 
 

 

Turkey, Gravy, Potatoes, 
Salad, Vegetables, Stuffing, 
Pie with whipped cream 
 

Catering by Birminghams 
 

Adults: $30.00 
Ages 5 to 13: $20.00 
Under 5: free 

 

 

Tickets can be purchased in person at St. Martin Parish 
office or by e-transfer to:  st.martinsadmin@sasktel.net  
 

Deadline to purchase tickets: Tues., Nov. 19th 12 pm (noon).  
 

Tables can be reserved only if tickets are purchased in a 
group of four or more at the same time. 
 
 

Eat, Drink & Be Merry Raffle - Draw held at 6:30 pm 



 

FAITH SHARING SUPPER 
FRIDAY Nov. 15, 2024 

@ Our Lady of Peace Parish  
425 Broad St. N. (Regina) 

Door Open @ 5:30 (North Door) 

Praise Ministry @ 6:00  

Supper @ 6:30 (Roast Beef 

Supper catered by Charlottes 

Catering) 
 

Testimonies by: 

Rich Letourneau 

Susan Letourneau 
 

 

Ticket Price is $25.00 ($10.00 for youth 12 years and under)  

Tickets are available from Frank Kirkpatrick (Call/Text 

306-519-8856) or by e-transfer to fjkirkp@gmail.com   

Tickets may also be available after some Masses at some 

times (to be determined) 
 

(Limited seating available. Cut off for ticket sales is Tuesday 

November 12, 2024) 

 

 

 

mailto:fjkirkp@gmail.com




Sacrament of Baptism: 

Please call the parish office (306-789-8276). 

Sacrament of Reconciliation; 

Celebrated 45 minutes before each Mass (ending 15 

minutes before Mass).  Also, by appointment: contact 

the pastor (306-789-8276). 

Sacrament of Anointing: 

Contact the pastor (306-789-8276). 

Sacrament of Marriage:  

Please call the pastor (306-789-8276) at least 8 

months prior to the intended marriage date. 

Spiritual Care at the Hospitals:  

If you or a family member are at the General Hospital, 

Pasqua Hospital, or Wascana Rehabilitation Centre 

and would like a visit from a Catholic Chaplain, or to 

arrange for the anointing of the sick, please call the 

chaplain directly: 

• General Hospital (306-519-1405)

• Pasqua Hospital (306-519-1380)

• Wascana Rehabilitation (306-530-6511)

Holy Child Parish Council 

Meetings 3rd Tuesday at 7:00 p.m. 

Chairperson 

Vice-Chairperson 

Social Justice 

Social Justice 

Knights of Columbus 

Finance 

Hall/Catering 

Building & Grounds 

Secretary 

Deanery Representative 

Member at Large 

Charlene Rogalski      

Gerald Hoffart 
Agnes Parisloff  

Faye Helmerson  

Gerald Hoffart, GK 

Paul Ponak 

Wayne Matt 

Dave Helmerson      

Maureen Wild 

Sharon Bender  

Laurie Kirkness  

Vacant Member at Large 

Catholic Schools 

St. Catherine, 150 Brotherton Ave., 306-791-7323 St. Theresa, 2707-7th Ave. E., 306-791-7390 

St. Elizabeth, 5149 E. Green Brooks Way, 306-791-7300 Miller High School, 1027 College Ave., 306-791-7230 

NEW PARISHIONERS / CHANGE OF ADDRESS 

Please complete this form and place it in the collection basket or send it to the parish office 

Name(s):  ___ ___ 

Address:   Postal Code  Phone   ___ 

Children’s name(s) (living at home), and year of birth Email Address (optional) 

___ 

_____________________________________________________         Wish to have church envelopes  

        New         Change of Address (Direct deposit available upon request) 

For questions about donations, please click here or email holychild@sasktel.net 

 

Parish Team 

Pastor       Fr. Brian Meredith 

Permanent Deacon      Rev. Mr. Dennis Ziegler 

Pastoral Assistant      Marian Grady 

Business Manager      Gail Kraft 

Administrative Assistant      Rita Wingert 

https://000205.parishpal.com/baptism.php
https://000205.parishpal.com/reconciliation.php
https://www.holychild2019.ca/anointing-of-the-sick.php
https://000205.parishpal.com/marriage.php
https://archregina.sk.ca/catholic-health-care/hospital-chaplains-and-masses
https://www.rcsd.ca/school/StCatherine/Pages/default.aspx#/=
https://www.rcsd.ca/school/StTheresa/Pages/default.aspx#/=
https://www.rcsd.ca/school/StElizabeth/Pages/default.aspx#/=
https://www.rcsd.ca/school/Miller/Pages/default.aspx#/=
https://000205.parishpal.com/donations.php
mailto:holychild@sasktel.net
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